PASTORAL COUNCIL MINUTES
August 18, 2011

Members present: Fr. John, Charmaine Owens, Cindy Livingston, Mary Padgett, Jim Grant, Lynette Drake, Jim Rupp, Mary Alice Kramer, Clare McCulla 
Unable to attend: Karen Littleford, Eva Higgins, Ralph McCausland, John Schmitz
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.  Opening prayer and reflection was led by Cindy Livingston

Fr. John’s Report:

· Hedwig Haus - The first newsletter was sent to all members of St. Charles and Newman.  Steve Joebgen, a Newman member, has moved in.  NO guests will be able to move in until a special use permit is received and concrete work is done. 11 is the highest number of guests allowed. There is a need for more student residents.
· The first annual St. Hedwig Oktoberfest will be held on Sun., Oct. 16th as a fund raiser.  Bingo, brats, & games are scheduled. Owens asked about the donations of snacks and prizes from the community to help defray costs.  Fr. John will look into this.
· The Knights of Columbus has secured a great Bingo machine from St. Mary’s in Paris.  It is being kept at the Newman Center. 
· Legacy of Light - no new figures since last bulletin (75K).
· Bus trip to Jacksonville Art Glass had to be canceled since work had not yet progressed far enough - may be rescheduled.  Pictures of the progress may be viewed by clicking on the link from the parish web site.
· A bake sale will be held this weekend for St. Vincent DePaul to raise much needed funds.
· Junior Bernard from Haiti will speak at masses this weekend.  A 2nd collection will be taken to provide much needed school supplies. Mary Alice suggested possibility of us making uniforms for the school kids or baby blankets; Fr. will check on this.
Charmaine’s Report
· Religious Education - about 60% registered so having another registration this weekend. Only 3 more catechists are needed.  This will be a confirmation year for children in grades 7 & 8 and HS.  Classes begin Sept 18 and 21.
· Totus Tuus - about 65 kids enrolled – after discussing the pros and cons the Ed. Ministry has decided in 2012 we will go back to regular VBS format and possibly have Totus Tuus in 2013.
· There will be several opportunities for learning more about the new translations of the Roman Missal - instead of Why Catholic this fall, a 6 week study on the new Roman missal will be offered.  More information will be forthcoming in the bulletin. Everyone is invited to attend a workshop offered by the diocesan Office for Education in Effingham & Decatur.
· Holiday Bazaar Update - booths going very fast.
Old Business:
· Summer Start Up – More profit was made on this our 2nd year. Committee pleased with results.  Suggested that next year more emphasis be put on those who wish to walk in the 5K.  The date of the 2012 Start Up is June 10, 2012.
· A parish mission will be offered in Advent. An invitation will be extended to Fr. Jeff Grant, Fr. Chris Brey, Fr. Mike Haag, Fr. Steve Thompson.  Fr. Joe will be in the Holy Land that week. A committee was formed to help plan the mission.  Possible theme – Legacy of Faith.
· Charmaine looking into ordering a new DVD series on Catholicism by Fr. Bob Barrons.  Could be used in RCIA and Adult Formation.  Previews on line look amazing.  Web site – www.wordonfire.com.
· St. Charles Feast Day - to be celebrated after Mass on Sunday, Nov 6 with parish dinner.
· Fall mass and picnic at Lincoln Log Sept, 24.  Mass at 4pm – picnic to follow.
New business:
· Dates and time for parish council meeting:  first Wed of each month at 7 pm is still good.
· Lynette will talk to Angie regarding appointing 2 new youth representatives for parish council.
· Dan Rolando is now living in rectory while he is discerning whether wants to go into the priesthood.
· Next meeting - Sept 7 - Mary Alice to do the opening reflection
